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PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE 
 
We can only hope that 2018-19 is a 
pleasanter time than the time Past 
President Lorna Black had to            
endure. On behalf of all the trustees 
and SLTA, a big thank you to Lorna for 
her good work as president of SLTA. 
Lorna gave a very good description of 
our meeting in November with         
Bronwyn Eyre, then Minister of         
Education. I represented the SLTA in 
2018 at the SUMA Convention in    
February and was fortunate to have a 
very brief exchange with our current 
Minister of Education, the Honorable Gordon Wyant. A more official 
meeting is planned for June. Both    ministers gave assurances there 
would be no drastic cuts in 2018. Indeed, as promised, the 2018 budget 
was similar to the restored 2017 budget and also to the 2016 budget.   
 
What we eagerly await is the provincial consultations. At a meeting of 
the Regional Presidents and Directors called by the Ministry in August, 
2017 it seemed that the consultation process to review the Act was to be 
done in the fall of 2017 even though a plan for those consultations was 
not in place. Thankfully, the two ministers assured us that consultation 
would include trustees, and that the process would take time and be 
thorough. 
 
In 1995, an extensive and lengthy process of consultations resulted in a 
funding formula. The consultation dealt almost exclusively with sorting 
out the financial responsibilities of the province as compared to the   
financial responsibilities of the municipalities.  For years libraries were 
a municipal responsibility. It was agreed that anything of a regional 
nature should be a provincial responsibility especially because          
membership in a region was made compulsory in the new Act brought 
in in 1996. 
 
Whether the consultation process will include the SLTA, Regional    
Executives, Regional Boards or Library Committees remains a          
mystery. Library trustees should begin to acquaint themselves with the 
current act particularly the parts which refer to financing. 2018-19 may 
prove to be an exciting year. In order for libraries to thrive and to be all 
that they can be for patrons of all ages they require trustees and staff 
with imagination, enthusiasm, good sense and adequate funding. 
 
Sharon Armstrong, Parkland 
President 
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The SLTA AGM was held Friday, May 

4th at the Doubletree Hotel and      

Conference Centre in Regina, SK. Vice

-President Sharon Armstrong 

(Parkland) chaired the meeting. 

Sharon Armstrong (Parkland) is the 

new President of SLTA and Dennis 

Taylor (Lakeland) was appointed Vice-

President. Donna Hartley (Southeast) 

was reappointed Treasurer.  Executive 

Director Nancy Kennedy has been  

reappointed Secretary. 

Minutes of the AGM and annual      

report can be found on the SLTA      

websiteðwww.slta.ca. 

At the conference, SLTA presented its 

2018 Honourary Life Membership 

Award to Helen Sutherland from             

Lakeland. Please see page four for the 

story. 

SLTA was pleased to sponsor a session 

facilitated by Ms. Kitty Pope. The    

session is ñReally, how safe is your 

library?ò 

To smell the roses, you first have to 

plant them. However, to accomplish 

this public libraries first must be a 

welcoming and safe place. They need 

to be safe for customers and staff but 

in 2018, exactly how do we do that?  

For a copy of the presentation please 

see the SLTA website. 

As well, SLTA sponsored Province 

Wide Interlibrary Loans - 3 Years   

Later presented by Jan Smith and 

"How Do You Even Say 

That?":      Everything You've Ever 

Wanted to Know About the              

Pahkisimon Nuye?§h Library System 

But Never Had the Chance to Ask     

presented by James Hope Howard. 

SLTA also provided a Kobo eReader as 

a door prize.  

SLTA acknowledges and appreciates 

the efforts by the Saskatchewan      

Library Association in hosting this 

conference. It is a huge undertaking 

and always well done. We are pleased 

to assist where we can. 

My Library        

Matters           

Becauseé 

 

It is the place, outside the 

home, where my children 

become comfortable with 

literacy. Somewhere they 

are excited to go to and  

have access to                

appropriate reading      

material. A place they feel 

empowered to discover 

and learn. 

Wawota Public Library 

 

I like reading books and 

watching movies. 

Pilot Butte 
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